MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

June 13, 2022
Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, a regular Planning Commission meeting was held at City Hall on the 13th day of June, 2022 at 6:30 PM

THE FOLLOWING WERE PRESENT: Chairman Ferris, Commissioner Thompson, Commissioner Tinsley, Commissioner Eggler, and Commissioner Fitch

THE FOLLOWING WERE ABSENT: Commissioner Burton and Commissioner Johnson
THE FOLLOWING WERE ALSO PRESENT:   City Clerk Linda Rappe, Brad Scheib – HKGi, Brandon Theobald City Engineer, Ari Kolas and Ryan Nolander
CALL TO ORDER AT 6:30PM

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – April 11 and May 9, 2022 Motion to Approve made by Commissioner Eggler, second by Commissioner Tinsley with All Voting Aye.

PUBLIC HEARINGS VAIL PROPERTY COMPREHENSIVE PLAN AMENDMENT, REZONING, PRELIMINARY PLAT – All of the public hearings were held simultaneously.  Planning Consultant Brad Scheib stated that the City is the developer on this project.  The comp plan amendment is needed to re-guide a portion of the site from medium density to high density.  Rezone entire parcel to PUD-R-3 and Preliminary plat into 4 lots, 2 outlots and ROW.  The final plat and the final PUD and site plan will go to City Council. 

Higher density is supported with the following findings:
Proximity to downtown this is connected to the trail system, the proximity to other higher density housing, and the proximity to Lions Park and this affords the City the opportunity to expand Lions Park.  

The City is dedicating about 30% of the site as parkland.  The reason for the PUD is the shape of the lot, Masten Creek, the creek corridor and Lions Park expansion. An exception is needed for the covered garages, the setbacks will be adjusted slightly and for the parking setback.  The hardcover of the site across the entire PUD more than 55%.  They meet the parking requirement for lot 1.  

This will be a City street ending in a cul de sac.  There will be access to Greenfield from this street.   

Commissioner Fitch asked about possibly extending the road into the Golden Kernel property.  Scheib stated that there are many options all depending on who wants what and who owns or buys what and what they are going to do with the properties, we would like to use the options that are already there if possible. 

Commissioner Thompson was concerned that if the City is the developer is development going to pay for development.  Scheib stated that the intention of the Council is to cover the costs, but this is a Council consideration.  Commissioner Tinsley asked about the density and the one access.  Theobald stated that there will be signs for traffic control and it will be 28 feet wide with no parking, there could be times that traffic could be cued.  Lot 1 will have 52 units and the 2nd phase could be 40-55 units.  Scheib the max density for all four lots would be 275 and it will be less than that for all four lots.  

Commissioner Eggler asked about snow removal.  Theobald stated that it will be treated as any other cul de sac in town.  Mr. Kolas stated that it would not be put in the parking stalls and would take it away as needed or push at the end of the cul de sac.
Public Hearing Opened

Ryan Nolander, Hamilton Real Estate – nothing to add Scheib has summed it up well.

Public Hearing Closed

Commissioner Tinsley - good project but concerned that there is only one access point.

Commissioner Eggler - stated could be the biggest congestion would be during harvest time.  But likes the fact that Highway 34 is a wide street and the inside street is wider.  

Commissioner Thompson – questions that because the City is the developer that one access is fine and the City has made other developments have two, although he doesn’t have a problem with that.  Scheib stated that what we can do as a staff level and if there is a problem there could be accommodations made and addressed.  The County looked at this and at the accesses.  

Commissioner Eggler - stated that some of the developments have future growth this will not have future growth and this is not an equal comparison.

Motion to Recommend Approval of the Comp Plan Amendment made by Commissioner Aaron, second by Commissioner Eggler with All Voting Aye

.

Motion to Recommend Approval the Rezone to PUD R-3 made by Commissioner Eggler, second by Commissioner Fitch with All Voting Aye.

Motion to Recommend Approval of the Preliminary Plat made by Commissioner Fitch, second by Commissioner Tinsley with All Voting Aye.

UPDATES – Scheib stated that there are a lot of things on the table that have a lot of complications.

OTHER - Nothing
ADJOURN – 7:27pm 

Respectfully Submitted,

_________________________

Linda Rappe, City Clerk
